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TO:  

SRAs

FROM:          Mike Fields, Deputy Commissioner

DATE:

August 1, 2003

Re:

Court-ordered drug testing

Every effort is being made to fast track the Drug Testing RFP and get it on the street for response so that a contract/s will be in place to provide a vehicle to cover these costs in the regions.

During the interim, we strongly urge you to meet with your judges in partnership with your regional attorneys to explain to them the position we were forced into by the cancellation of our contract with the Cabinet for Health Services.  Nora McCormick, Office of General Counsel, has communicated this history to her staff, but there is additional education you can do with them to assist in resolving this matter.  Such information includes:  the RFP timeframes, plus the fact that we do not have a mechanism in place to cover these costs currently.    In addition, where you have strong relationships with your County Attorneys, please work with them to advocate on our behalf with the courts.

We are in no way to ask judges to cease ordering drug testing.  This would not be good practice and would not benefit children or families in reunification or termination of parental rights.  Instead, we are requesting that you take pro-active steps and utilize your community/VISION partnerships to assist with helping families pay for the drug test if court ordered to do so.  Courts often have to assess a client's ability to pay for legal representation, and that information could be used as a barometer by the courts as to whether or not the nominal fee for drug testing could be covered by that person.

Other options would be for the courts to order local Health Departments to provide the drug testing for families which is certainly within their medical mission.  The courts could also be encouraged to utilize other entities/resources that are currently accessed by non-DCBS clients.  

As a last resort only after you have exhausted these other strategies, you may use preventative assistance funds to pay for drug testing if court ordered to do so to prevent 
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the Cabinet from being held in contempt of court.  Use of preventative assistance funds should be monitored closely with a monthly report being sent to me detailing how many drug tests were done and the costs entailed.  You are cautioned that once this money is depleted, it is not replaced.

Please let me know if you have any questions or comments.  Together, we can overcome this difficult phase until more permanent solutions are in place.  Thank you for your cooperation.  

CC:  Dietra Paris, Commissioner

         Cathy Mobley, Deputy Commissioner

         Betty Weaver, Interim Director of P & P

         Jeanne Baldwin, Executive Director, OPS

         Nora McCormick, Deputy General Counsel

         Sissy Cawood, Director of Service Regions
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